Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Pharmacy has received the petition for declaratory statement from Stellar Pharmacy Services, Inc., filed on June 9, 2021.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 465.0235, Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.

Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board to request the Board’s determination as to whether a state community pharmacy and a licensed non-resident pharmacy can work together to fulfill the requirements under Section 465.0235, F.S., automated pharmacy systems used by long-term care facilities, hospices, or state correctional institutions, or for outpatient dispensing. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Jessica Sapp, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov.
